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St. Anthony of Padua Catholic Church  

Rev. Fr. Steny Mascarenhas OCD 

PASTOR steny1ocd@shaw.ca  (778-321-8301) 

Deacon James Meskas  (604-615-5677) 

jamiemeskas@gmail.com 

PARISH STAFF  

Beccie Bokenfohr (Administrative Assistant) 

st.anthonys@shaw.ca  
SUNDAY EUCHARIST  

Sunday 09:00 am, 11:00 am  

WEEKDAY EUCHARIST  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  

and Saturday 09:00 am Tuesday, 7:00 pm  

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION Monday, 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday 8 to 8:40 am, 

Tuesday 6:30 pm to 6:55 pm  

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT  

 Every Friday at 09:30 am (Benediction at 10:30 am)  

PARISH GROUPS 

Parish Finance Council: Karl Dopf 604 302 1988 

Parish Pastoral Council: Rick McArthur 604 220 5843 

CWL: Joan Postnikoff  604 491 1891 

Knights of Columbus: Gerard Gouwenberg, 604 316 9708 

Youth Ministry:  Adriana Striker, 604 795 0270 
PREP:  

RCIA:  Ginny Lejeune 604 796 9573 

Lectors: Jack Van Dongen 604 997-4625 

Eucharistic Ministers: Cruz Ortiz 604 761 1929 

Counters: Wilma Struys 604 796 8901 

Sacristy: Patrick Donegan 604 796 0261 

Ushers/Greeters:  Gerald Struys 604 796 8901 

Fundraising committee: Jack Van Dongen 604 997-4625 

Parish Screening Committee:   

Peggy Turner 778 878 0650 

Maintenance: Frank Van Scheyndel 604 491 3000 

SACRAMENTS: Please contact the Parish Office 

Music coordinators 

Anna Gouwenberg at 604-796-2341 

Ron & Marguerite Rocheleau  604 796 1236 
Anthony Pavick   604 860 0202 
Janelle Ryan 604 796 1078 
Project Advance: Leonne Beebe 604 796 3382 

Gerard Gouwenberg, 604 316 9708 

Parish Website:  http ://stanthonyagassiz.ca 

We, the Catholic community of St. Anthony of Padua, 
relying on the wisdom and the grace of God, unite 

ourselves to the call for  renewal and transformation of 
our spiritual, social and economic life  

1st Sunday  of Lent –  18 February 2018 

 

 

 

 

Stations of the Cross: Every Sunday in Lent at 10am, in- 

between the 9am and 11 am Masses. 

Soup and Buns: Every Wednesday in Lent at 6.15 pm (All  

free will  donations will  go towards the Refugee Family) 

Lenten Mission: 17th and 18th of March  

Easter Programme  

Palm Sunday: 9am and 11am  

Holy Thursday: 7 pm 

Good Friday: 3 pm 

Stations of the Cross at 10 am (Starts at Anglican Church) 

Easter Vigil: 8 pm 

Easter Sunday: 9 am and 11 am 

****************************************************  

Faith Formation Program: ñ FORMED.ORGò 

We are excited to announce that our parish has subscribed to 

FORMED.ORG.  This is a dynamic new online gateway to the 

best teaching videos, audio, and e-books to deepen your 

relationship with Christ and His church. This allows every 

parishioner to have 24/7 access to the best Catholic content on 

any device, including your computer, smartphone and tablet with 

internet access. To have access go to agassizcatholic.formed.org 

and our Parish code is MHZ 9M6 

Janelle Ryan and Adriana Striker will  be organizing Faith 

formation Programs in our Parish. The first session will  be 

Thursday, February 22nd at 7pm. Please come so that we may 

grow in our faith and build our parish community as one family. 

If  you have any questions feel free to contact Adriana at 604-

795-0270, adriana.striker 1@gmail.com Or Janelle at 604-798-

0800, bcjanelleryan@gmail.com. 

****************************************************  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lenten Soup &  Buns on every Wednesday in Lent at  

6.15pm:. You are cordially invited to take part in Lenten soup 

and Buns program on every Wednesday in Lent. Each week, 

there will  be a time of reflection & prayer, followed by Soup 

& Buns in the hall. All  free will  donations will  go towards the 

Refugee Family. 
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18 February 2018  1st Sunday of Lent – 18 February 2018 

Mass Intentions 

Sunday 

 
9 am 

11am 
Walter Skalicky+ 

Gord Harmsen+ 

Monday 9 am Souls in Purgatory 

Tuesday 7 pm  Souls of Aborted Babies 

Wednesday 9 am Peter & Martha Nguyen+ 

Thursday  9 am Fred & Grace McKave 

(60th Wedding Anniversary) 

Friday 9 am Souls in Purgatory 

Saturday 9 am Sr. Theresa Clarrizio, SA 

       11 February  2018                

Envelopes $801.00 

Loose $137.05 

Total $936.05 

   

 .  

. 

Up-Coming Events 
Adoration: F irst Friday of every month at 9.30am 

  Divine Mercy Novena: Every Friday 9.30 am. 

Soup and Buns every Wednesday in Lent at 6.15pm 

Stations of the Cross Sundays in between the Masses in Lent 

Fund raising committee meeting is on 20th Tuesday at 7.30pm 

 

Holy Communion for  the shut in - may be given at home 

upon request. Please contact the parish office.    

New in the Parish? Have you registered yet? If  you are 

new or have not registered yet, please fill  out a Parish 

Registration Form available in the gathering area.  Drop off at 

the office or in the collection basket at Mass. 

We remember in prayer all those who are sick, including:  

Peggy Turner, Florence Sinclair, Cheryl Yaretz, Fr. Gerry 

Guillet, Paul Mckenzie ,  Ernie Solomon, Louis Hunter, Carol 

Beebe, Mike Harrison, Nick Rusnak, Terry Huculak, 

Quirinus Corneilius, Stella Hildebrandt, Ken Ferguson, Mike 

Joe, Sr. Theresa Clarrizio,SA, Teresa Talbot, Gerd Steller. 

Sally Harison. 

We remember in prayer: those who have  died: Edward 

Charles Roche 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reflection for  1st Sunday of Lent 

What is Lent? Ash Wednesday was a few days ago, starting the 

Lenten countdown toward Holy Week and Easter, but maybe 

some of us are not completely clear as to why these weeks of 

preparation are there in the first place. 

One opinion is that Lent is a time to deprive yourself. You give 

up candy or smoking or desserts or heavy meals or … choose 

your favorite. These are good and definitely part of Lenten 

practice (even if  they are like New Year’s resolutions, since we 

usually break those). 

Lenten deprivation. 

It gave birth to Mardi Gras, meaning Fat Tuesday, literally. In 

contrast to tough Lent, eat all the fat you can, parade around in 

costume, go wild. The public usually does not recall that Mardi 

Gras has something to do with the quaint old practice of Lent. 

But that sharpens the question: what have they or we forgotten 

about Lent and its practice of penance? 

What if  we described Lent as a “Retreat”? 

A Retreat, in Catholic and other religions, is a space of days 

taken to pray and to be with God. Often one goes to a retreat 

house to have one. In St. Louis, for instance, there is a beautiful 

place called “White House”—the president has never been there, 

it is a different one—which has a stunning view of the 

Mississippi River. For many decades Jesuits have preached 

retreats there every weekend and sometimes during the week. 

Sizeable groups of men or of women stay for two or three days to 

meditate, listen to talks, and to refresh their spiritual lives. 

No, no, I do not mean that you should disappear for the five 

weeks of Lent to the nearest retreat house. But what about letting 

each Lenten day partake of certain retreat practices? For instance, 

what about setting aside a little time daily to let your insides 

settle down for a while, to create space within you to welcome 

God. Maybe set up a special place in your house or someplace 

else just to pray. How about a picture or crucifix or maybe just a 

candle? Or just 10 minutes of silence? 

And why not take some time to read in advance the Gospel from 

the upcoming Sunday Mass? Sit down, read it slowly, and let the 

scene described take place within the your mind and heart. This 

week you could ask Jesus how it felt to have the Spirit drive him 

into the desert, as described in the Gospel. 

The point? Let the Lord’s loving deeds be your motivation for 

“giving up” anything during Lent. You might begin to see that 

you are making a gift of gratitude to God, rather than just “giving 

up” something you like. How does this prepare us for Holy Week 

and for Easter? By doing exactly what Jesus does when he makes 

himself a gift of suffering and death. He is returning a gift of love 

to the Father. Lent prepares us to witness this reality of our 

savior. 

It is the same gift we receive at every Mass when we go to 

Communion. 

Maybe we could let ourselves be driven into the desert ourselves, 

and let the Holy Spirit guide us. That is the meaning of Lent. 

Something  to  Think :  Images in the modern media are 

exercising powerful negative influences in our culture. 

“Whoever controls the images, controls the culture” – Bishop 

Robert Morneau. We do well to be aware of the images that 

tempt us. Images that tempt us to chase after things that hinder 

our ability to be the best disciples and stewards we can be. 

Prayer, patience, and perseverance give us the strength to resist 

temptation. “Don’t worry about anything, but pray about 

everything”, says St. Paul. (Phil 4:6) Be patient in getting things, 

resist becoming a slave to instant gratification. When you are 

weak, seek God’s unconditional mercy and he will  give you 

strength. And, with hope and joy, persevere in your journey to 

being the best disciple and steward you can be. 

 Interior  Freedom: Our  Desire, Our  Need 

For freedom Christ has set us free (Gal 5:1). Explore the 

freedom we need for ourselves, with others, and with God. A 

Lenten day of reflection with anticipated Mass celebrated by 

Archbishop Miller  on Saturday, March 3, from 10:30 a.m. to 

4:30 p.m. at JPII Pastoral Centre. Registration fee of $20 

includes lunch. Open to all Catholics and sponsored by the 

Courage and EnCourage ministries of the Archdiocese of 

Vancouver.  Registration link coming soon. For more info 

contact Deacon Hilmar at 778-887-5873. rcav.org/event/interior-

freedom-desire-need 

Men's Discernment Night  

Do you have questions about discerning God’s call for your life? 

Vocations in Progress for single men, aged 17 and up, is an 

opportunity to meet priests, ask questions, and learn about their 

life and spirituality. The informal event will  include prayer, 

dinner, and discussion at St. Patrick's, Vancouver, on 

Wednesday, Feb. 21, at 7 - 10 p.m.  

Please remember St. Anthonyôs Parish in your will.  

(The Bequest Clause can be added to your will  as a codicil.) 

Bequest Clause:  I  give and bequeath to the Roman Catholic 

Archbishop of Vancouver, incorporated under a special Act 

of Legislative Assembly of British  Columbia, and whose 

offices are located in Vancouver, British  Columbia, for  the 

benefit of St. Anthonyôs Parish, 7237 Morrow  Road, 

Agassiz, BC; the sum of $------ dollars, or -------percentage of 

the Estate, or the total of the residue of the Estate.  

Development &  Peace ï Free workshop 

Development & Peace – Caritas Canada invites you to a free 

workshop. Everyone welcome. Together for Peace, on Saturday, 

Feb. 24, from 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. at St. Patrick’s Church in 

Vancouver.  To register, contact pinky.devpeace@gmail.com or 

604-612-9677.  

Lenten Recollection: Half-day Lenten Recollection – Mass, 

followed by refreshments (free), before assembly in the church 

for Lent reflection, exposition and benediction. Saturday, Feb. 

24, at 9 a.m. at Guardian Angels Church, Vancouver. 

rcav.org/event/lenten-recollection-2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Would you like to donate some ‘treasures’ for the garage 

sale?   You may drop them off at the church any time, or 

if  you need someone to transport them from your house, 

please call the parish office, or Jack Van Dongen 604-

997-4625 or Twyla 604-220-5843 and we will  make 

arrangements to assist you with this.    We really 

appreciate your generous support for this annual 

fundraiser in our parish, and it is because of you that it 

will  be a success!!   Thank you 

Fiat: Women's Discernment Event - Weekend Retreat 

Fiat activities are open to single Catholic women ages 18-

35 who are open to discerning God’s call in life. 

Following the example of Mary, who gave her fiat to be 

both virgin and mother, we desire to hear and follow 

God’s call to holiness through discernment of his will  for 

our life and vocation. Join us for a weekend retreat March 

2-4 at Westminster Abbey, Mission. To register, visit 

rcav.org/event/fiat-womensretreat 

The Importance of Power of Attorney and 

Representation Agreements: Learn about their 

differences and how they can impact your well-being and 

financial wellness. Followed by a short Q&A session as 

well as light refreshments, tea, and coffee. Thursday, Feb. 

22 at 7 p.m. at Christ the Redeemer Church, West 

Vancouver. Register at rcav.org/epg 


